Hull Board of Selectmen

Minutes

April 29, 2008


The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:34 pm on Tuesday evening, April 29, 2008 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, Massachusetts

Present: John Silva, Chairman; Ronald Davy, Vice Chairman; Christopher Olivieri, Clerk, John Reilly, and Joan Meschino, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager and James Lampke, Town Counsel

.

MINUTES

Moved-Reilly:
To approve the minutes of March 18, 2008 as presented

Second-Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:30 pm – John & Ginny Lebherz – re: Memorial Square Dedication

SFC John C. Lebherz, the son of SSG William Lebherz and his wife Ginny, in requesting the naming of a square on his father’s memory, spoke of his father’s service to the country and to the Town on Hull over the years.  The Memorial Square was also requested by, the VFW Post 1787 in Hull.


Silva read aloud two letters from the VFW post, and the Veterans Council.

Moved-Reilly:
To name the square on the corner of Westminster and Mountford Road in honor of Staff Sergeant William J. Lenherz

Second & added - 
to be erected on Memorial Day

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:35 pm – Chris Olivieri & Jason Crotty – re: Memorial Tree Program

Selectmen Christopher Olivieri announced that a Memorial Tree Planting Program will be implemented, and he introduced Jason Crotty, who told the Board about the same program in Santa Barbara, where he once lived and how successful and beautiful it became.


Olivieri stated that a fund should be set up for donations to those whishing to donate trees that will then be provided with a memorial plaque.  Crotty suggested a pear tree that is easy to grow, very attractive and priced at $300 each, and the plaque costs $50.

Moved-Olivieri:
To set up a Memorial Tree Planting Program and establish a donation fund

Second Davy

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Page 1 of 3

Selectmen Minutes, April 29, 2008

Page 2 of 3

7:45 pm – LMB Restaurant group dba Barefoot Bob’s Beach Grill, Marc Cara-Donna, Manager, 276 Nantasket Avenue, Entertainment License – Renewal

Tom Orlandi, Attorney, represented Barefoot Bob’s and said there would be no percussion instruments and no heavy bass.  

Unanimously approved the requested renewal of the Entertainment License for a juke box, and two acoustic guitars from 8:00 pm to 12:30 am including the patio, on a motion by Olivieri, seconded by Meschino.

8:00 pm Red Parrot, Inc. dba The Red Parrot, Beatrice Brooke-D’Angelo, Manager, 1 Hull Shore Drive, Entertainment License Renewal

Richard D’Angelo was present representing the Red Parrot.

Unanimously approved the requested renewal of the entertainment license for juke box, D.J., Karaoke and instrumental music (string, horn, percussion, keyboard) from 10:30 am to 1:00 am including outdoor entertainment, on a motion by Olivieri, seconded by Meshino

LICENSES

Unanimously approved the one-day all alcoholic license for May 10, 2008 from 1 –5 pm; and on June 7, 2008 from 7 –12 pm to Knights of Columbus, 440 Nantasket Avenue on two motions, by Reilly, and two seconds from Olivieri.

*******


Silva said he wanted to congratulate the Hull students who entered an Essay Program, with participation from schools all over the Commonwealth, and won first second, and third place, with monetary awards.  He noted that of the 34 or 35 students participating in the program, 14 were from Hull schools.


Meschino congratulated Tommy Reede who was honored at the recent Hull Chamber of Commerce event.  Meschino said that Tommy has given much of her time to various projects within the Town, such as the Hull Library Fund.  She also commented on the successful Sustainable Energy Fair.

TOWN MANAGER


Lemnios told the Board that Representative Bradley and Speaker DiMasi have filed a budget amendment seeking financial relief for the Town in FY 09.  He also said that he was pleased the Hull Times is planning a budget primer.

Moved – Olivieri:
To go into executive session to discuss deployment of security personnel and negotiation with non-union personnel, and to return to open session.

Second-Meschino

Roll Call Vote: Aye, Meschino; aye, Reilly; aye, Davy; aye, Olivieri; aye, Silva


The Board moved into executive session at 8:05 pm and returned to open session at 8:30 pm
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8:30 pm – Public Hearing – Integrity Restaurant Group, LLC, dba La Riva, Steven Faber, Manager, 280 Nantasket Avenue – All Alcoholic (Annual) as a restaurant, Entertainment License and Automatic Amusement Device,

Silva called the Public Hearing to order at 8:30 pm on the application of Steven Faber, Manager, and Salvatore D’Artista, Chef, of the Integrity Restaurant Group, LLC that is purchasing the property at 280 Nantasket Avenue, (formerly the Dry Dock) and seeking a transfer of the all alcoholic (Annual) as a restaurant license from the DOR, and a new Entertainment, (juke box, D.J. Karaoke six instruments (string, percussion & wind vocal - #4) & dancing, and Automatic Amusement Device (trivia machine) licenses.  (The Common Victualer License had been issued previously.)


Silva swore in those wishing to speak and recognized Katherine Sullivan, Attorney representing the applicants.  She described the plans for a remodeled restaurant, including the exterior, and presented a seating plan for the one-floor building with space for a D. J. and dance floor.


Sullivan also presented letters of recommendation and said her clients have been in the restaurant business for over 13 years and that neither has ever had a liquor violation.  Faber owns a restaurant in Holbrook and plans to move to Hull.  D’Artista owns a restaurant in Cleveland Circle.


The renovations were described as having plans to install double insulation and 1” hurricane windows; and redesigned interior consulting of about 138 seats and a 20’ x 20’ dance floor along with a D. J. booth.


Sullivan said they are presently leasing the property and the purchase and sale agreement is pending.  Faber said they have no immediate plans for live music but want the option for seven days from noon to 1:00 am and are not seeking an outdoor license.

No one spoke in opposition.

Moved-Reilly:
To approve the transfer of the all alcoholic (annual) as a restaurant license from the DCR to Integrity Restaurant Group, LLC dba La Riva

Second Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Moved-Reilly:
To approve the entertainment license as shown in the application

Second-Davy

Unanimous in favor

Moved-Reilly
To approve the Trivia amusement device


Second – Olivieri

Vote; Unanimous in favor


Members wished them luck and said the Board requires a final seating plan to be presented.  The meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

